
The Jewell City Council met in special session Tuesday October 29, 2024 at the Jewell City Hall starting at 7:00 p.m.  Mayor 
Protem Loyal Winborn called the meeting to order with Council members:  Aaron Boor, Stacy Alsager, Scott Rohloff and 
Steve Butler present. Mayor Mickey Walker arrived at 7:28 p.m. 
 
APPROVE AGENDA:  Butler made a motion to approve the agenda. Rohloff seconded the motion.  Roll Call 4—0.  Motion 
carried. 
 
C.D. RENEWAL:  Boor made a motion to approve the clerk to renew the c.d.’s at their maturity at the highest rate available.  
Alsager seconded the motion.  Roll Call 4—0.  Motion carried. 
 
POOL PROJECT DISCUSSION:  Chris Gunderson, Rick Young, Larry Koehnk, and many others were in attendance to discuss 
the pool project.  One of the discussion points was that the pool committee believes that the crux of the fundraising was to 
build a new pool.  The pool committee requested a resolution of agreement that the city is in support of a new pool being 
financed entirely by fundraising.  If there was a resolution in place and an issue were to arise on the existing pool, such as a 
filter, then –as long as it could also work with the new pool—the replacement could be purchased with fundraising money.  
After much more discussion, Alsager made a motion, that based off the information provided at the meeting, the city should 
move forward with repairing the existing pool, not build a new pool.  Rohloff seconded the motion.  Roll Call 2—3, Winborn: 
nay, Boor: nay, Alsager: aye, Butler: nay, Rohloff: aye. Motion failed.  A resolution will be worked on and voted on at a future 
meeting. 
 
ADJOURN:  Rohloff made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Alsager seconded the motion.  Roll Call 5—0. Motion carried.  
The meeting was adjourned at 9:06 p.m.  

 


